
 

 

Item 18, Page 199-210   
             Land Adj Amsbury Cottage, Amsbury Road, 
            Coxheath, Kent 

  
Ref No 15/500137 
 
Delete paragraph 6.06 and 6.07 and replace with the following update housing land supply 
information. 
 
‘The National Planning Policy Framework states that “relevant policies for the supply of 

housing should not be considered up-to-date if the local planning authority cannot 

demonstrate a five-year supply of deliverable housing sites” (paragraph 49). The update of 

the Maidstone Strategic Housing Market Assessment (June 2015) established an objectively 

assessed need for housing of 18,560 dwellings between 2011 and 2031, or 928 dwellings 

per annum, and these figures were agreed by the Strategic Planning, Sustainability and 

Transportation Committee on 9 June 2015.  Taking account of the under supply of dwellings 

between 2011 and 2015 against this annual need, together with the requirement for an 

additional 5% buffer, the Council is able to demonstrate a housing land supply of 3.3 years 

as at 1 April 2015.   The Council therefore cannot currently demonstrate a five-year supply of 

deliverable housing sites, and this position was reported to the Strategic Planning, 

Sustainability and Transportation Committee on 23 July 2015.  The presumption in favour of 

sustainable development in this situation means that permission should be granted unless 

any adverse impacts would significantly and demonstrably outweigh the benefits of the 

application, when assessed against the policies of the National Planning Policy Framework 

as a whole’. 

 
Recommendation: 

My recommendation remains unchanged. 

 

 


